
 
2021 MBYLL Player Refund Policy 
 
The $30 Player memberships provide immediate insurance coverage to players that last 
through Dec 31, 2021. While the spring season is the focus of youth lacrosse in Massachusetts, 
memberships provide year-round insurance coverage for coaches and town programs that is 
used to host lacrosse activities throughout the year.   
 
The MBYLL Board approved a new refund policy should the season be forced to cancel the 
Spring season. Taken into account was the expenditures that are incurred prior to the start of 
the season, keeping the year-round insurance policy for players, coaches and town programs, 
and being able to continue operations in future years for youth lacrosse in Massachusetts. 
 
POLICY 
If MBYLL is forced to cancel the 2021 season for any reason, such as a Covid-19 health 
emergency, MBYLL will KEEP the player, coach & town program insurance policy ACTIVE for the 
2021 calendar year. This will allow players and programs to conduct lacrosse activities at any 
time during the year when permissible by state and local authorities.  
 
MBYLL will provide the following to players based on the date the season is cancelled: 
* Prior to Jan 1, 2021 - $25 refund (83% refund) 
* Prior to Feb 26, 2021 - $20 refund (66% refund) 
* Prior to March 14, 2021 - $10 credit for 2022 (players in 8th grade will be sent a $10 refund 
check) 
* After March 14, 2021 – MBYLL will send financial support direct to Town Programs to allow 
them to give a greater refund on town fees charged to families. 
 


